Agerda 14 a.

Milly Southworth

Developmed a Localism committee 03/11/22

From:

Torpoint Town Council <admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk>

Sent:

22 September 2022 08:51

To:

'Milly Southworth'

Subject:

FW: Fwd: Re: [EXTERNAL] A REQUEST

Kind regards,

Danielle

Danielle Argrave

Torpoint Town Council Support Officer

p. 01752 814165 e. admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

w. www.torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

a. 1-3 Buller Road Torpoint Cornwall PL11 2LD



f

From: Geoff Cadwallader < g.cadwallader@btinternet.com>

Sent: 21 September 2022 22:34

To: Torpoint Town Council <admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk>

Subject: Re: Fwd: Re: [EXTERNAL] A REQUEST

Dear Milly,

We have had a request from a committee member on behalf of residents in the Millbrook Area, for a bus shelter to be erected opposite Sainsbury's in Torpoint and it has been suggested that I write to Lee Quinney at Cornwall Council about this, which I am happy do as I think there is a need for such a shelter and would support the proposal. However, I appreciate that this is a matter for Torpoint Council to deal with initially so I would ask for the Council to please give due consideration for the erection of such a bus shelter opposite Sainsbury's. I would think that there is a definite need for a shelter at this exposed location for passengers returning after shopping in Torpoint on the Nos. 70/A/B & 75 Bus Services to most of the Torpoint & Rame Peninsula Area & beyond. I think there is also a danger in inclement weather for passengers together with their shopping bags etc; to use the bus shelter on the Sainsbury's Side of the Antony Road & then risk crossing the busy road with ferry traffic, when the bus is sighted.

Upon further enquiry I have not been surprised to learn that the matter has been previously discussed by Torpoint Town Council, but that unfortunately there were reasons (not known) for not proceeding further at the time. We hope however, that this could be looked into again with the view of possibly finding a way forward. If it is thought that there is insufficient room for a bus shelter on the pavement opposite Sainsbury's, then would it be possible for it to be located a bit further up the Antony Road by the shop

on the corner of York Road?

Many thanks & best regards,

Geoff. Cadwallader Chairman, Rame Peninsula Public Transport Users Group.

----- Original Message -----

From: "James Church" < james.church@gosouthwest.co.uk>

To: "Margaret Parker" <mjrp1942@aol.com>

Cc: "Geoff Cadwallader" <g.cadwallader@btinternet.com>; "Nigel Bruce-Robertson"

<<u>bruce.robertson950@btinternet.com</u>>

Sent: Friday, 16 Sep, 2022 At 11:41 Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] A REQUEST

Thanks Margaret

It might be worth asking Geoff to contact Lee Quinney at CC and see if he can get it on his list.

Thanks

Kind regards

James Church

Commercial & Customer Manager

Go South West

direct 01752 264245 mobile 07977033916

email james.church@gosouthwest.co.uk

address 1 Milehouse Road, Milehouse, Plymouth, Devon PL3 4AA

Go South West is the trading name of Plymouth Citybus Limited